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Chili Cook-off at March 6 Meeting

Fabulous Prizes for top three contestants!

To qualify: contest entries need not be Kosher, but ingredients should be legal and morally acceptable to the general public.  Please call Joe Roche @ 433-2575 if you wish to bring chili to the contest.

Beverages and alternative snacks will be provided!

Next Meeting: Tuesday, March 6th 

at the Guerin House.  5:00pm

Post-Trip Reports:
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE

March Ski Stories
We have had some great ski trips this year.  At the beginning of the season, the board decided to use larger capacity buses, but we were very worried about filling the seats.  The past two seasons, we had warmer than usual temperatures and many bus trips operated at less than full.  Well, we were lucky this year, with the cooler weather, but in reality, it was our club members who came through.  We sold out all except one of our bus trips, which makes for a healthy ski club.  The club participation was outstanding, unfortunately all ski season must end, but the ski club still needs to continue.  Of course, for the club to put on similar trips for next year, we need people to get involved.  The ski club needs you to volunteer some of your time.  

(continued, page 2)

(President’s Message, continued)

Support the club and give Roger Meredith (Nominating Chairperson) a call.      

As for what has happened the past month, the Utah trip was awesome with three major snowstorms during the week.  The NASA race team has been doing great.  The race team again dominated the CC Women class with Lisa Lambert winning a Combined Trophy and for the year long standings, Elise Allen is leading her class.     

Hopefully, everyone will have at least one more chance to get on the snow, before it’s gone for the year.  As for fun for the next club meeting, we are holding our second annual Chili Cook off.   The next club meeting is March 6, at 5:00 pm, at the Guerin House.  Call Joe Roche, if you are planning on bringing chili entry, it should be fun like last year.    

Bruce

 (Bruce Frankenfield)

2000/2001 Lewis Ski Club Trip Itinerary
Type

Date

Location


Contact/Coordinator
Phone

Week

11/25-12/2
Gray Rocks, Quebec

Gene Addy

Friday

1/5

Holimont, NY


Jim Yuko

Monday
1/15

Peek-n-Peak, NY

Paul Antczak

Friday

1/19

Holiday Valley, NY

John Anderson

Sun-Thurs
1/21-1/25
Okemo, VT


(cancelled)

Saturday
1/27

Art Roscoe, NY*

Carl Blaser

Friday

2/2

Seven Springs, PA

Lori Manthey


Thurs-Sun
2/8-2/11
Northwest Michigan*

(cancelled)

Friday

2/16

Holiday Valley, NY

Tony Shook

Saturday
2/24

Art Roscoe, NY*

(cancelled)

Week

2/17-2/24
Salt Lake City, UT

Malcolm Wood

Friday

3/2

Holimont, NY


Tom Palisin

Week

4/6-4/13
Silver Star, BC

Linda Elonen-Wright

9370

* Indicates cross country skiing outing

Nomination Consideration

Wow, does time travel fast.  I can hardly believe it has been three years as Vice President of Nordic Adventures.  Maybe the fact that we only ski a portion of the year, and this ski year is coming to a close, breaks up the time in segments and causes it to pass by so effortlessly.  It's been fun though, and sometimes challenging.  Anyone who has been in office or ran a trip for the club can relate.

Rewards, well that is the part everyone can identify with as we all share in them.  Standing on top of a mountain, looking over the valley or winding through a snow-covered trail.  Knowing all you had to pay and show up (unless you were the trip coordinator).  Sometimes the hardest part of the ski club is trying to figure which trips to spend your vacation time and dollars on.  Some of the trips basically run themselves, as they have been successfully ran year after year, but without members volunteering to coordinate them, the trips wouldn't happen.  I want to personally thank all of the volunteers who have made the events this club partakes in possible.  I, as a fellow trip coordinator, also want to thank all the participants who have allowed the trips transpire, especially the newer, unproven trips.  Often a minimum number of travelers are necessary to utilize the price structure established, and without you, the trips couldn’t happen.

It is that time again to bring forward some new faces and to strengthen some friendships.   Everyone I know is busy.  We are limited to twenty some hours a day and must fit work, family commitments and sleep in between our fun.  It’s the one factor where we are all the same.  I must say that being a board member over the years has allowed me the opportunity to spend some time building on both new and old friendships.  It’s your turn.  Get involved in your club; with your friends.  People that you once had more time to spend with.  You should talk to some of them and get them to accept a nomination to a board position along with yourself.   We have done the same thing over the years and had several opportunities to spend time together that we would not have had otherwise.   The rewards go on and on.

When I accepted the nominations chair, I thought I would really like to finally sit down, but this is the hardest chair to sit down in.  Trying to get people to stand up from sitting in their comfortable chairs to do their part with their club is probably harder than any office or trip I have ever attempted.

Please look at the attached list of current members and seek out a couple of old friends of yours.  Call them and ask them to run for a board position with you.  Together you, assisted with the rest of us, will keep the club strong and continue offering great travel bargains for all of us to share.

Thank you,

Roger Meredith

Nominating Chairperson

3

Current Lewis Ski Club Membership Roster :  Nominate a friend…. Nominate an enemy.
Raymond Abe

Deborah Acord

Gene Addy

Elise Allen

William Alston

Nancy Amman

Linda Amsel

David J Anderson

John Anderson

Paul Antczak

Sheila Bailey

Jana Barrett

Richard Barth

Colin Bidwell

Carl Blaser

Donna Bohman

Frank Boldizar

Pat Brown

Lois Cano

Coralyn Carl

Ray Castner

Mike Chornak

Jayne Collier

Elizabeth Colquitt

Harold Copperman

Nihad Daidzic

Gerry Danzey

AnnMarie DeChant

Marianne DeChant

Sue Demczyk

Bob Denington

Cheryl Dickerson

Gayle Dixon

Siegfreid Dreger

Cindy Dreibelbis

Janet Dubas

Matt Dubas

Annie Easley

Mary Eitel

Linda Elonen-Wright

Irina Evseeva

Joseph Ezerskis

Karen Fashimpaur

Douglas Feikema

Lisa Ferenc

Jacolynne Fischer

Jim Foerster

Paula Forma

Bruce Frankenfield

Bob Frye

Sharon Fulop

David Gleason

Ed Good 

Kris Goodrich

Randi Green

Kenneth Gregg

Michael Gretchko

Klaus Gumto

Tom Haag

Laura Hagen

Jesse H Hall

Sally V Harrington

Harold
Heizer

Suzanne Hembly

Jerry W Hill

Monica Hoffmann

Steve  Holland Sr.

Debra Horn

Don Humphrey

Mark Hyatt

Robert Jeracki

Ed Jeris

Thomas A. Jones

Bernadette Kan

Teresa Kline

Timothy Knapp

Jeff Koch

Mallory Kolick

Michael Kovach

Isay Krainsky

Robert Kral

Nancy Kurianowicz

Richard Lamb

Lisa Lambert

Tammy Langhals

Trudi Laut

Diane Linne

Lorraine Lipinski

Robert MacCallum

Steven W Mainger

Lori Manthey

Mark Manthey

Michelle Manzo

Alice Martinez

Sandra E Maurer

Andy Mazkalnins

Eric McFarland

Kenneth McMahon

Ed Meleason

Roger Meredith

Sharon Miller

Henry Miner

Laura Minotti

Teresa Monaco

Jerry Montague

Kathleen  Moran

Rick Neubauer

Kristen Newcomb

David Newman

David Noren

Thomas Orac

Mike Pacak

Thomas Palisin

Renee Palyo

Peter  Paslawski

Veronica Pavia

Gene Pelts

Eric Pencil

Nancy Piltch

Donald Porochonski

Annie Portteus

Margaret Proctor

Kevin Radil

Wally Rakowski

Andy Reehorst

John Restifo

Walter Rhome

Marianne Riemer

David Roberts

Joe Roche

Robert Roe

Duane A Rohde

Esther Romanowski

Patty Rondaris

Alex  Rosenberg

Toni B Rusnak

Sally V Saltzman

Larry Schroeder

John Schubert

Cheri Seiler

Mike Senchak

Paul Senick

John Shaughnessy

Tony Shook

Chris Shurin

Eric Shurin

Scott Shurin

Mark Siebert

Cheryl Simec

Jim Slifka

Charles Snyder

Tali Spalvins

Dale Stalnaker

Jim Stegeman

Steven M Stevenson

Don Sulak

Roger Svehla

Roger Svehla

Denise Szajko

Therese Telzrow

Fred Teren

Darlene Tresch

Blanche Vanis

Tom Vannuyen

Christine Visco

Jesse H Wainright

Barbara Wamsley

Stanley Wanek

Phyllis Wassner

Gary Weegmann

Fred Wolff

C. Graham Wood

Malcolm Wood

William Wright

James Yuko

Randal  Zimmerman

Fred Zofchak

John Zoldi

TRIP REPORTS

Art Roscoe Winter Adventure

(January 27th 2001)

Having a winter that started out with a bang, I was sure hoping the excellent snow base would stick around awhile. Great friends, an excellent snow base and a fresh snow are the ingredients for a great day of cross-country skiing.

 Our bus driver arrived at the Hanger on time despite being woken up at 2:00am by a phone call, telling him he needs to drive the Lewis Ski Club to “somewhere in the Allegheny’s”. The scheduled driver had driven to many hours the previous evening and needed some rest. Luckily I brought a map. Watching our driver navigate the snowy roads reminded me of why it is nice to ride the bus. While ascending the mountain road to the ski touring center I was assured we had the right recipe for great skiing, the snow was deep and everyone was excited. The driver did an excellent job of getting us there by 10:15am. 

We occupied most of the small warming hut while we got situated, changing and getting our rental equipment together. A brief lesson was offered to the novice skiers and everyone was ready to ski at least some of the diverse trails. With the fantastic trail network and excellent conditions we were ready to ski all day. Congratulations to those who made this trip their first or second cross country skiing experience, I’m sure it was memorable.

The skiing was great on the groomed tracks set earlier that morning.  With 25 miles of trails it was rare to see anyone. We had a few snow squalls and during those periods it was difficult to see and it seemed like winter wonderland. I wonder why Linda and her daughter skied Snow Snake trail in the, mostly uphill, reverse direction. The conditions that day revealed that our wax less skis needed some wax.

We had a few hardy soles that had to bear the pain of a blister until they made it back the warming hut for lunch. Judging by the size of Joe’s blister I think he must of skied Snow Snake 3 times, in reverse. Never the less we all enjoyed the hot soup, chili and the sharing of war stories.  

I don't think anyone skied the whole trail network, except maybe “Iron Man” Bob. The weather complemented the day, with lots of happy faces of the skiers I did see.  Before long we were heading back to the bus for our, round about, trip to Ellicottville. I wasn’t paying attention to our driver, and it had been a few years since he had been to Ellicottville. Some reading, some drinking, and “no music” made for a quieter than normal bus ride home. I’m sure there a few that loved the quiet ride. It was a long, good day.

I would like to thank all of the people who signed up early and those who brought new skiers. Thank you to the new cross-country skiing members. See you next time.

Carl Blaser
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Seven Springs, PA

(February 2, 2001)

We took off at 6:30 a.m. on February 2, 2001, Ground Hog Day, from the NASA hangar not knowing if the groundhog will see his shadow. Fifty excited skiers were heading for Seven Springs, PA, for a great day of skiing.  It was snowing when we arrived, and the skiing conditions were most excellent with a large base and no ice.  We got a lot of skiing in.  In the afternoon, a storm passed through and dumped even more snow on the mountain.

We finally broke the jinx that I kept hearing about--"But it ALWAYS rains when the club goes to Seven Springs..."  Let it be known we can go to Seven Springs without rain!

We had one injury that required a trip to the hospital.  Bob Dennington was racing the NASTAR course and tumbled.  The fall made him lose about an hour's worth of memory.  Bob's daughter Laura and Teresa Kline went with him to the hospital.  We were all glad to see that Bob was fine and they were back in time to ride the bus back with us.  He still can't remember going down the course, and maybe that's OK for him!

We had plenty to eat on the bus.  Mary Eitel's delicious coffee cake, apples, and juice.  On the way home, we had M&M cookies and left-over (but still delicious) coffee cake.  We learned that the groundhog predicted 6 more weeks of winter-- good news for us skiers!  We watched "Ground Hog Day" (what else?) on video.  Thanks, Tom Jones, for the video idea!

Thank you to all who came on the trip.  It was a fun time!

Lori Manthey

Holiday Valley II

(February 16, 2001)
A rainy week before the second Holiday Valley trip could not dampen the spirits of 41 skiers.  The weather prediction for our ski day was a wintery mix; fortunately, the sleet and rain portion of that mix stayed away.  Ed the bus driver had us packed and on the road by 6:00 am.   One quick stop to pick up our East side friends and we would be heading to Holiday Valley.  Unfortunately, my luck with buses continues to be bad.  I did not have a repeat of the flat tire from last year, but this bus had a brake pressure problem.  Ed called for a replacement bus and our promised 20 minute wait turned into 45 minutes.  After a quick bus change we where on our way by about 7:30 am.  Ed did his best to make up some ski time for us and we where able to persuade him to extend the trip an extra ½ hour to help us get a full ski day.  

We arrived at Holiday Valley a little after 10:15 am and where on the slopes by 10:45 am.  The snow conditions had held up great over the previous weeks of “warmer” weather.  All lifts and slopes where open except for some of the glades.  The new lodge at the base of Yodeler was a great place to have lunch.  It is nice to see H.V. putting some of our money to good use.  We boarded the bus about 5:15 pm for our trip to Ellicottville.  Everyone talked of a good day of skiing, and we where now ready for some fun “downtown”. Last call was made at Madigan’s at 7:15 pm as many from our group joined for one last toast before our trip home.  The ride home was filled with rock-n-roll from the eighties and stories of skiing “THE WALL”.

Tony Shook

Utah Ski Trip - Greatest Snow on Earth...

(February 17-24, 2001)

Bright and early on Sunday morning, nursing the aftermath of too much shrimp, beer, wine and other goodies from the night before, the Lewis skiers headed for Solitude amid brisk temperatures and a brisk wind out of the west.  Yep - the clouds held off for most of the day and the skiers got their first experience with the legendary Utah snow.

The early part of the week was somewhat cloudy with continued wind which made the upper levels of Snow Basin somewhat dicey.  Especially the catwalk from the Strawberry Fields gondola; one false step and it would be a fast trip down to Odgen - some fifteen hundred feet below.  Not only was the visibility poor, but the sand-blasting sensation of flying snow made the catwalk run somewhat, er, challenging.

By Wednesday, the weather had eased somewhat (although snow continued to fall almost every night) and trips to Alta and Snowbird proved to be exciting - especially the ungroomed bowl areas.  In particular, the chutes of Alta almost consumed one intrepid skier who demonstrated (before witnesses) the ability to perform a somersault at speed.  

Once the Mineral Basin and Little Cloud areas of Snowbird received a fresh supply of powder, they became almost everyone’s’ favorite.  The depth of the powder steadily increased throughout the week, teaching the Lewis skiers the truth of the phrase:  ‘In the deep, you need the steep.’  

On Thursday evening, after pizza, wings, wine and beer, several Lewis skiers received medals for their performance both on the slopes and at the Tall Tales party.  The above-mentioned acrobat was the first to receive the ‘Mr. Skier’ medal for daring-do beyond reasonable care.

By Friday, a storm blew through, dumping powder on all resorts.  Many reported skiing in powder above the knees - especially in the two Cottonwood canyons.  There were many tired, but happy skiers checking in that evening.

On the gastronomic front, no one was willing to award the motel with any stars for its breakfast.  However, what they lacked in quality, they made up in quantity - they fueled us up for battle with the snow dragons and snow snakes.

In the evenings, some tried Cafe Trang (Vietnamese), Carvers (steaks), La Caille (wannabe French that was more entertainment than most), Club90 (which proved addictive to a certain individual who like to dance...), plus the many other restaurants within short distance of the motel.

No one got hurt; no one had an automobile accident and nothing was stolen - which was good.  All in all, everyone got all the skiing that they could handle (and some more).  There were people who wanted to stay, but when I asked them for their credit cards to make the arrangements, they decided to return on schedule.

Maybe we’ll do Utah again....

Malcolm Wood 
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RACING REPORT
It has been a very busy month for the Race Team, with five weekend series races and the fifth race of the Wednesday night series. Let's recap the Wednesday results first. John Anderson has accrued 39 points for the season in AVM, Teresa Kline and Lisa Lambert have garnered 55 and 57 points, respectively in CCW, Karen Fashimpaur has a 39 point total in CW, and Charlie Snyder has 44 points in CM.  The final race of the series will be Sunday, March 4 at Boston Mills. The format will be Dual Modified GS to determine the series champions in all classes.  If you are looking for something to do this weekend, why not head out and cheer on our club's racers in this fun and action packed finale?  All the previous results are posted on the club website for your perusal.  Great going and good luck to all in the finals!

The weekend series continued to enjoy good weather and choice skiing conditions this month.  Well, except for Saturday at Swain 1, but more on that later.  We started the month with a slalom at Kissing Bridge, where we continued to dominate the company team standings in CMSC.  That's not an official class, but at least we are keeping ahead of Goodyear this year!  Overall, the team finished 8th out of 9 teams competing, with 52 points total.  Individual results included a highlight reel performance by Lisa Lambert, winning in CW, earning her second strike, and moving up to CCW. Congratulations to Lisa on a fine effort.  Other finishers included John Schubert, 5th in CCM; Bruce Frankenfield, 10th in CCM; Elise Allen, 3rd in CVW; Kathy Schubert, 4th in CVW, and Karen Fashimpaur, 6th in CW.  The race chair himself faired not as well, crashing on the first run, but wait 'til next week.  The development of our next generation continued with the CMSC kids race, where Kristin and Michael Schubert both brought home trophies.  Way to go guys!

The slalom at Swain was run in some of the most challenging conditions faced this year, or any other.  Makes me glad I elected to visit the family that day.  High winds, blowing snow, and bullet proof snow made finishing an accomplishment.  Finish we did, though, with 5 out of six racers completing their runs.  Team total was 42 points, good for 8th place out of 9 teams (do we see a pattern here?).  Individual results included John, 5th; Bruce, 8th; Lisa 2nd in her first race in CCW; Elise, 2nd; and Karen, 7th.  Andy Mazkalnins met with misfortune on his second run, but wait 'til tomorrow.  Sunday was much improved weather-wise, and the team responded with consistent skiing.  We earned 57 points to finish (you guessed it!) 8th of 9.  Individually, we had  Mark Hyatt, 3rd in BM; John, 5th; Bruce, 6th; Lisa, 1st (taking CCW by storm!), Andy, 16th; Elise, 3rd; and Karen, 6th.  Even though we consistently finish next to last in the team competition, our per racer point production is one of the best in CMSC.  I want to congratulate all our racers on their fine efforts.

The Big One was next on the schedule.  The Combined Championship at Bristol Mountain.  This is a true test of alpine racing, with three separate events (Super-G, GS, and Slalom) conducted over two days. Individual champions are crowned in each class, based on their combined point totals in all three events. Racers must complete all five runs in the three races to be eligible for the championship. There's also a little matter of a team championship, but more on that later.  The highlight of the weekend had to be Lisa's performance in CCW.  She recovered from a bad start in the Super-G to finish 4th, then proceeded to win both the GS and Slalom.  Her 39 point total was enough to win the championship in her class, and she earned a strike in the slalom (her third of the year!). Congratulations on a MVS (Most Valuable Skier) performance!  You can't slight the performance of the rest of the team, either.  John, Elise, Karen, Andy, and your humble race chair left nothing on the hill, and the team performance shined as a result.  Highlights included  two 3rd's by Elise and Mark in the Super-G.  John, Karen, and Andy skied consistently to wind up 4th overall in CCM, 6th in CW, and 7th in CVM, respectively.  The race chair managed 4th in BM as well.  Unfortunately, Elise had a little trouble in the slalom and thus was eliminated from Combined, but she still leads her class overall by 7 points, with two races to go in the season.  Team results scored a major accomplishment as well.  Thanks to a consistent team performance, we tied Erie Shores Ski Club for 7th in the GS, at 48 points!  We did end up 8th of nine overall, as usual, for 

Combined, with 134 points. This is the second time this season we have equaled or bettered one of the top seven teams in the CMSC standings in a single race.  We surpassed last year's team point total in only 10 races this year, and the team continues it's record of consistent improvement and growth.  By the way, in the Big Guns category, the Fagowees finally took back the Combined Trophy from Warren Ski Club with a strong 1187 to 929 point victory (you can see why we try to be pragmatic about our team results!).  In Division 2 (where our great little team competes), HiRise Ski Club bested the rest of CMSC with a 608 point total.

There are two more races for points on the schedule.  Both are dual format GS's at Cockaigne and Swain on March 3rd and March 10th, respectively. Sunday, March 11th at Swain wraps up the season with a bragging rights race in single elimination Dual GS Pro format.  I know the team will finish the season in grand style. We'll recap the results next month.  As always, you can review our team results on the Club website, and see standings for all of CMSC through the link to the Warren's website.

On a final note,  the class and team trophies for the season points championships will be handed out at the annual CMSC Racer's Banquet. Date is Saturday, April 21, at the Hillside Party Center.  Tickets are $36 per person for dinner and open bar, DJ for dancing, and prize drawings. This party is always a grand affair. I have flyers with more info, give me a call to sign up, racers and non-racers alike are welcome.  That's it for now, see you on the hill!

Mark

(Mark Hyatt)

NORDIC NEWS

Meatloaf did pretty well when he said, “two outta three ain’t bad”, but frankly I’m disappointed.  We had a couple of great trips to Art Roscoe; one last year and the one Carl Blaser ran earlier this year.  That’s the two…as those in the know, know we had no snow and had to cancel the last Art Roscoe trip that was scheduled this season.  Who would have thought all that snow that was there last month wouldn’t even last through February.  We thought the January trip would have been the risky trip, early season and all and when it turned out to be quite a good day we figured we could keep pulling those rabbits out of those hats.  It’s a bit difficult to run a trip to a place where they don’t make snow.  With all the area has to offer though, it’s worth the planning.  Although Allegany State Park is located in a different climate, the warm rains stretched pretty far to the east.   I do want to thank all the people who were there supporting the trip, confident like myself that the snow would return in time.  We’ll have to try it again next year.

Other than the impromptu ski events, the last chance to Nordic ski with the club will be on the Silver Star, British Columbia trip.  I understand things are locked up for the lucky travelers on that trip, but as we all know, sometimes strange things happen.  If you are not scheduled to go on this trip and your situation changed and you want to go, get in touch with Jim and Linda and see if you can join them.

The Nordic List…

The Nordic list has had some response, but with the current ski conditions, I don’t know if anyone was able to get together.  I need to update the last few names onto the list.  If you want yours added, send it soon as the update should be taken care of before we get that next snow.  Expect another chance to ski at Chapin or your favorite local trails this winter.  If you want to be a part of this list, contact me and I will add your information to the compilation. 
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Send me an email (Roger.D.Meredith@grc.nasa.gov).   If you do not have email, leave me a message on my answering machine (216-741-3137).   I prefer to do as much of this as possible through email; it’s so much easier.   Be sure to let me know you are contacting me to be put on the NORDIC LIST.  In addition to your name, I will need you to provide me with the method of contacting you- whether it be by email, your work phone number, your home phone number or all three.  (What ever you want sent to those other members)  When you will most likely be available to ski- such as evenings, after 5:00 p.m., weekends or whatever.

It’s up to you to contact people to make arrangements and figure out the best places to meet.  

Thanks again for all your support the last three winters.  We had some good times and I feel the Nordic program has had some good turnouts.  We had about sixty people at the La Niña Poker Run a couple of years back and two great bus trips to Art Roscoe.  I saw quite a few new faces on those buses; some alpine skiers trying something new and some new blood welcoming a chance to see how our club runs a trip while sampling an awesome groomed trail network.   We will continue to put together Nordic activities next winter, however I’ve reached my term limit as your VP.  It’s been fun but now it’s your turn.  I’ll be there to assist you as needed. 

Once again, thanks.

Roger Meredith

Vice President of Nordic Adventures

CMSC notes

Bert Fischer of the Three Trackers Ski Club was inducted into the National Handicapped Skiers Hall of Fame. He has skied for 70 consecutive years!

Help from each club is needed for the Family Picnic on August 18 at Rivergrove I & II picnic areas. Contact Mike Nolan, CMSC trustee, at 440-285-3722 or oldefarm@aol.com
The final race of the Wednesday night series will be on Sunday, March 4

The Boston Mills Charity Race donated $500 to The Ohio Academy of Audiology Julie Kelly scholarship fund

There are four issues of The Sitzmark published each year. Each member of club in the Ski Council is to receive one. If you are not receiving yours, contact your Post Office. They are sent out BULK mail and do not receive top priority by the Post Office

The CMSC softball tournament is to be held on June 16 at NASA Glenn Research Center

 Several new officers are needed. Contact CMSC Representative Gene Addy at 216-977-7467 if interested.

Gene Addy, CMSC Representative
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MEETINGS AND EVENTS
There was a drawing for a free “One-Day” trip at the February 6th Ski Club Meeting.  Andy Mazkalnins was the lucky winner.  Sub sandwiches and beverages were served at the meeting.  Check out other interesting Ski Club information at our Official Web Site: http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/

The next regular Ski Club Meeting will be on Tuesday March 6th at the Guerin House, beginning with the usual social “hour” at 5:00pm.  There will be a Chili Cook-off judged by those who attend.  Proposed revisions to the club Bylaws will be discussed.  Chili and other refreshments will be served.

Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday, March 22nd at noon in building 21, room 205. 

Other Events

Softball
Save the date, Saturday, June 16, for the CMSC Coed Softball Tournament at NASA.  The last time our club won was about six years ago.

(Bruce Frankenfield)

MARCH BIRTHDAYS

Karen Fashimpaur  (March 2)

Robert N. MacCallum  (March 2)

Denise Husted  (March 3)

Robert Jeracki  (March 5)

Dave Arend  (March 10)

Tom Haag  (March 11)

Debbie Horn  (March 11)

Hyun Chong  (March 14)

Jeff Moder  (March 15)

Ron Watson  (March 15)

Don Sulak  (March 17)

Donald Porochonski  (March 23)

Kristen Newcomb  (March 28)

Suzanne Hembly  (March 29)

Jayne Collier  (March 31)

ITEMS FOR SALE

Ski Pins for sale

We have available Lewis Ski Club pins to sell for $2.00 a piece.  
Call:  Lisa Ferenc, (216)433-6592

Complete cross-country Racing ski package for $100

Racing XC SkisJarvinen skis, 205 cm.

Salomon bindings

Swix poles, 160 cm.

Hartjes ski boots, size 9

Call:  Dale K. Stalnaker,  (216) 433-5399

Summary of Proposed Bylaws Changes of the Lewis Ski Club
Please note that these changes will take effect immediately upon vote by the club membership.

1)
Document Name change from Bylaws to Constitution and from Standing Rules to Bylaws.

 When the club was incorporated, it was thought that corporations could not have “Constitutions”. So the name was changed to “Bylaws”, thereby requiring that the old Bylaws be called something else; hence the title “Standing Rules” was adopted. The name changes were found not to be required. In fact, in the “Legal Handbook for Non-profit Organizations”, published by the Columbus Bar Association and disseminated by the Secretary of State’s office in the state of Ohio states that both an unincorporated association and a non-profit corporation must have a document which “…sets forth the rules and regulations for operation and specifies the number and duties of the officers.” It is not critical what this document is called. Only that it exists. This is precisely what our constitution does and has always done. The terms Bylaws and Standing Rules have never been widely adopted by the club, so it was felt that it was better to change them back to their original names.

2)
Art III, Sec 1, 2 & 6: Membership and Voting (Membership/Admission/Participation)

Change wording to reflect our open club membership, instead of only people 

working at NASA and NASA retirees.

Old Lewis Management Instructions required that members of Lewis social clubs be onsite employees and contractors. This is no longer the case as this LMI (ref. LMI 1590.3A)  has been changed. Persons other than onsite employees and contractors have been an important part of our club since its inception and were permitted to go on club trips as “Guests”. A person traveling as a “Guest” on club trips is no longer recommended by legal council (See next paragraph). Therefore, we are suggesting a more open membership eligibility that is complete compliance with the revised LMI.

Art IV, Sec 6.  Membership and Voting (Participation)

Require a club membership to participate on club trips.

This change is primarily to protect the club from legal ramifications in the unfortunate event of an accident.  We are incorporated, but this provides an additional ‘layer’, if you will, of protection for the club and our trip coordinators.  The legal council for CMSC has suggested that all clubs make this change.

3) Art IV, Sec 2   Government  (Executive Board Membership)

Art V, Sec 4    Duties of Officers (Activities Vice President)

Remove Past President from the executive board.

The Board of Trustees will serve the Past President’s function of ensuring continuity on the Executive Board.

Add a new executive board position of Activities Vice President.

The Activities VP will handle all off-snow events.  Our current VPs (Alpine and Nordic) handle all activities and events surrounding their on-snow areas.  The club has a significant amount of off-snow activities and this position was created to recognize that fact and to bring some coordination to it.

4) Art IV, Sec 3 & 6   Government (Board of Trustees)

Art V, Sec 8  Duties of Officers (Board of Trustees)

Create a Board of Trustees. Specific duties include guidance/oversight/guardians of club, with specific duties to include the annual club audit and activity guide review. 

Unlike the Past President, the Trustees will be non-voting members of the Executive Board.  Their function is to provide continuity should the officers of the club change radically (as they will this year!)  This continuity is important to maintain for the club members as well as for the new officers coming into their positions. They will provide experience and guidance to the trip and audit committees in particular and to the executive board and club in general. One Trustee will be replaced each year.  This ensures continuity of the “corporate knowledge” among the trustees.

5) Art IV, Sec 4C  Government (Special Committees)

Change the selection of the membership for the Nominating committee to be done by the general membership instead of by appointment by the executive board. 

This will open up the committee to the general population of the club.  This is an effort to be more inclusive of our entire membership.

6) Art V, Sec 1   Duties of Officers (President)

Change the President requirement to on-site employee, instead of a civil servant. 

This will enable an on-site contractor to NASA to hold the office of president.

7)
Bylaws, Sect 2G  Committees

Create a trip committee.

This has been done more or less informally over the years with the majority of the work and the decisions resting with the president and the two VPs.  This change will now make it an official committee of the club more open to the general membership.

8) Bylaws, Sec 4  Dues

Delete the amendment that states that the club dues for the elected executive board members shall be waived.

The committee feels that it is important that the volunteer status of the all those putting forth efforts on behalf of the club be preserved. Members running for office in the club must do so with no expectation of compensation nor “perks”, however small. Waving club dues is in no way reflective of the amount of effort or commitment made by a member assuming an office in the club.

9) General Modifications/Changes for clarification and completeness throughout the document.

You know, things like changing Lewis Research Center to Glenn Research Center, acknowledging the work of the web curator by adding it to the list of committees and chairpersons, etc.

Editor’s Note:  See attached MS-Word document for complete text of Proposed Constitution.  See web site:  http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/forms/bylaws.doc  for complete text of current Club By-Laws.

























      SKI CLUB OFFICERS 	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





PRESIDENT : 	Bruce Frankenfield	(433-6456/86-12) 	METRO REP:	Gene Addy	(977-7467/11-2)


VICE PRES (Alpine):	Joe Roche 	(433-2575/86-10) 	REFRESHMENT:	(VACANT)


VICE PRES. (Nordic):	Roger Meredith	(433-2103/14-3) 	SUNSHINE:		Patty Rondaris	(440-748-3450)


RECORDER: 	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5) 	RACE:		Mark Hyatt	(433-3248/86-8)


PUBLICITY :	Tom Haag	(977-7423/301-3)  	MEMBERSHIP:	Lisa Ferenc	(433-6592/60-5)


TREASURER:	Tom Palisin	(433-6572/500-313) 	SOCIAL:		Teresa Kline	(433-3695/60-7)


PAST PRESIDENT:	Mark Hyatt	(433-3248/86-8)	CLUB PHOTOS: 	Mallory Kolick	(440-238-3991)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Internet site:		http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/





